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Maintenance 

- BG 21-222 bids were accepted and completion should be done before Aug 15th of 2022. 
- Maintenance staff has been keeping facilities clean and maintained.   
- Looking at completing some minor building projects over the Christmas Break.   

 

Property Acquisition 

- Still working on the purchase of 768-774 3rd Ave. 
- Demolition of 771 3rd Ave occurred this past week. 
- Follow up letters are being mailed to all property owners on the 700 block of 3rd St for 

future purchase of their property. 
   

School Safety 

- KEMI came to our district and performed a walkthrough.  We have a list of items that 
they are requesting that we fix/update.  We will also be reconvening our safety team to 
review safety concerns in both buildings.   

Transportation 

- State Bus Inspection was conducted on 12/10. Recommendations and requirements 
from this visit are going to increase our Bus Maintenance expenses.  

- We also had 15 athletic trips in the month of November. 

Student Attendance 

- Current Enrollment is 777 – 410 at LES and 367 at DHS.  We are at 93.08% attendance 
for the year.   94.39% at LES  91.67% at DHS 

- Letters were mailed out today to all students with their attendance percentage for the 
school year.  We hope to start discussions with families on the importance of better 
attendance during the spring semester. 


